
 COLORADO RIVERFRONT COMMISSION 

245-0045 

 

Urban Trails Committee 

Minutes 

October 8, 2002 

 

 

Call to Order 

 

Meeting was called to order at 7:15pm by co-chair, Jamie Lummis.  Those present from the 

Committee were: 

 

 Jamie Lummis    Diana Cort 

Janet Hollingsworth   Walid Bou-Matar 

Judy Craddock   Clark Rieves     

Ken Scissors    

   

Also present were Keith Fife, David Lane, Jody Kliska and Michele Rohrbach.   

 

Approval of Minutes 

 

Ken/Janet motioned to approve minutes from August and September. 

 

Announcements 

 

Ken to attend the RFC meeting.  Meeting will be in Fruita and 325 E. Aspen and start at 5:30pm. 

 

Jamie introduced David Lane to the group.  David is interested in being a member of UTC. 

 

There were no further announcements. 

 

Old Business  

 

Ken explained needed changes to UTC Master Plan map.  Keith showed Ken Simms’ questions 

and changes on the draft UTC Master Plan map.  Group discussed questions and concerns.  Keith 

explained that the City and County have a joint agreement.  He talked about UTC removing trails 

from areas outside jointly agreed upon by the two entities.  He also talked about the County’s 

issues with the canal trails shown on the map in outlying areas.  The group then went through 

each question Keith and Ken Simms had on the revised map.   

 

Talked about paved improved and unimproved in outlying areas.  Talked about routes being out 

in rural areas but lanes should be within urbanizing area.  Will sign as routes for now but will 

change to lanes in the future.  Long discussion on Redlands area and need for attachment and box 

stating so on the map or statement referring them to Community Development file. 

 



Jody asked Keith what he wants next.  Keith said he and Ken Simms would take care of changes.  

Clark and other UTC members will go and look at questionable areas and then contact Keith or 

Ken Simms directly with comments. 

 

Ken Scissors asked where does the group politically go next.  Ken Simms wants to have meeting 

with his staff.  Everyone agreed new map would need to go back to every group for their 

approval.   

 

Jamie discussed County’s issue with canal banks on map.  Talked about problems with going 

back to County.  Jamie is reluctant to go back through that process again.  Keith suggested doing 

a joint workshop.  Jamie feels City will give approval but County won’t.  Keith said both have to 

agree.  Ken Scissors feels the only way County will agree is if there are two maps (one with canal 

banks and one without).  Jamie doesn’t agree and doesn’t think canal banks should be taken off 

the map.  Jamie suggested getting map done with changes and then can see what everyone has a 

problem with.  Keith explained that last time, they didn’t have problem with revisions, it was 

with the canal banks and that would have to be a separate issue.  Janet asked what happens if the 

canal company’s attorney shows up again.  Keith highly recommends having a joint meeting. 

 

Group thanked Keith for coming. 

 

Jamie has meeting with Greg Strong to show him canal bank agreement.  Thursday, 

Jamie/Robert/Dan Wilson will be looking at aerials for the north side.  Jamie asked Clark if he 

could attend meeting at 1:30pm.  Clark said yes. 

 

Preliminary Route – Jody said tabled until area developed. 

 

Property Trade – Tim was unable to attend. 

 

Outreach/Public Awareness – Nothing to report.  Will get together and work on an agenda.  

Jamie gave them a copy of this State Trails Newsletter regarding grant applications for 2003 with 

deadline being in November. 

 

There was no further old business. 

 

New Business 

 

There was no new business. 

 

Public Comment 

 

Jody said City didn’t get grant for Dan Burton.  There will be a second round.  Clark and Jody to 

follow up. 

 

There was no further public comment. 

 

Adjournment - Meeting adjourned at 8:55pm. 


